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MEMORANDUM








						


TO:		Area Agency on Aging Executive Directors    Notice #: 032410-1-I-SWCBS





FROM:		E. Douglas Beach, Secretary





DATE:		March 24, 2010





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction: Over-the-Phone Interpretation Services





The purpose of this notice is to outline the terms for Area Agency on Aging use of the Department of Elder Affairs’ over-the-phone interpretation service.





In an effort to ensure information and referral services are available to all elders and their caregivers, including those with limited English proficiency, the Department provides Area Agency on Aging Elder Helplines access to over-the-phone interpretation services.





In October 2009, the Department changed vendors acquiring the services of Propio Language Services.  A memorandum dated October 2, 2009, from Marcy Hajdukiewicz, Division Director, provided information on the change in vendors.  The memo also notified Area Agencies on Aging and Elder Helplines that the Department would terminate services with Optimal Phone Interpreters at the close of business on October 9, 2009.





Several of the helplines have contacted Optimal for assistance since the termination date.  Please note, the Department does not have an account with Optimal and will no longer pay invoices for services rendered by Optimal. If local staff contacts Optimal for assistance, the Area Agency on Aging for the planning and service area will be billed for the calls.





Each of the Elder Helplines received a packet that included instruction cards and an assigned client number.  If there are information and referral agencies providing after-hours or weekend services, we ask that Area Agencies on Aging provide instructions and the client ID # for the planning and service area to these entities as well.  Currently, the Department’s account can only be used by Aging Resource Center/Elder Helplines and SHINE staff.





Should you have questions about the interpretation service, please contact Gretta Jones at 850-414-2178.  Thank you for your cooperation.





EDB/gj








cc:  Elder Helpline Information and Referral Liaisons
























































Charlie Crist


GOVERNOR





E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


SECRETARY











